

Staff Report

For City Council Meeting - 02/01/2017

Subject - Gearhart CERT Hazard Mitigation Fund Request

Synopsis: The Gearhart Community Emergency Response Team is requesting \$1000 from the Hazard Mitigation fund. The CERT group made a request in November of 2016 for \$1000. This request is for additional medications and supplies to be stored in our local cache locations. The program is part of a CERT disaster preparedness project. Council members Paulina and Dan will be on hand to answer any questions.

Recommendation:

- 1) Council resolve to expend up to \$1000 from the hazard mitigation fund for this project.
- 2) Do nothing

Legal Analysis: The hazard mitigation fund was set up to work on hazard mitigation projects. The project fits within the fund's scope in my opinion.

Financial Analysis: The Hazard Mitigation Fund is currently at \$9,050. Another \$5000 is scheduled to be added to the fund at the end of the fiscal year. This will be the second withdrawal from the fund since it was set up.

Possible resolution: I (council member) move to allocate up to \$1000 from the Hazard Mitigation Fund for medicines for the CERT disaster preparedness project.

Respectfully submitted,

Chad